
Once again Dunoon  
Primary competed in the 
P7 inter-primary Volley 
Ball Tournament held at 
Dunoon Grammar 
School.                             
Pupils had put in a lot of 
extra practice at       
sessions run by Mrs   
Derrett during lunch 
breaks and after school 
sessions run by Mrs  
MacDonald.               
Eight teams from DPS 
were entered into the 
competition and having 
trained hard, all were 
very excited about the 
day ahead.                      
The teams got off to a 
great start and the    
excitement reached        

fever pitch as three of our 
teams along with Strachur 
Primary went through to 
the semi-finals!                   
The atmosphere was   
electric during the finals 
with two of our teams 
competing hard against 
each other.  One spectator 

described the scene as a 
‘sea of blue t-shirts!’        
In the end we took 1st, 
2nd and 4th place, the first 
time we have won the 
tournament in 14 years! 
The winning trophy was 
awarded to Mark Camp-
bell, Brandon Shields and 

Kyle McClure.   
Runners up 
were      
Andrew 
Tyre, Alan 
Mollins and 
Anna     
McLelland.  All our pupils 
displayed good sports-
manship, shaking hands 
with and congratulating 

other teams.                              

Well done to all those 
who took part in the tour-
nament and a special 
thanks to Mrs Derrett and 
Mrs MacDonald for their 
hard 

work. 

Volley Ball Success 
Dunoon Primary Bring The Trophy Home! 

Eco Committee Campaign to Clean Up Dunoon! 

To help promote responsible 
dog ownership, we have  
recently had visits from Dogs 
Trust and the SSPCA to our 
school to talk to our pupils. 
Pupils from P1-P7 learned 
that part of being a caring  
dog owner and a responsible 
citizen in our community 
means picking up your dog’s 
mess.  A visit has also been   
organised to a local dog  

training club, under the super-
vision of Mrs Gray, to find out 
more about the needs of dogs 
and puppies.                      
On 4th April, the Editor of 
the Dunoon Observer will 
judge an anti-dog mess and 
cigarette butt poster        
competition which pupils have 
entered. The lucky winner 
will have their poster printed 
and published courtesy of 

Dunoon Observer. Selected 
posters will also be enlarged 
and mounted on wood    
donated from local company 
Stewart Shaw.                                   
If you would like to comment                     
on our Eco Committee’s  
campaign please visit their 
blog at  http://
dunoonprimaryecoshool-
santidogmess.blogspot.co.

uk. 
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¶ 3rd April, 2:15pm 
Easter Service at St 
John’s Church. 

¶ 4th April School    
Closes 2:30pm. 

¶ 22nd April School 
Reopens 9am. 

¶ 25th-27th April, 
Group 1 , P7 Trip to 
Benmore. 

¶ 1st May Generation 
Science Workshop for 
P2, P3 & P4. 

¶ 6th May School      
Reopens 9am. 

¶ 8th May PTA Fish ‘n’ 
Chip & Quiz Night. 

¶ 23rd-25th May,  

              Group 2 , P7 Trip to  

              Benmore. 

¶ 28th May Sports Day. 

¶ 30th May Reserved 
Sports Day. 

¶ 4th June P1             
Induction. 

¶ 6th June Police 
Sports. 

¶ 19th June P7 Leavers 
Night. 

¶ 24th June End of 
Term Service. 

¶ 27th June School  

Closes 1pm. 

               

DATES FOR YOUR 
DIARY 

It’s a problem that we’ve all 
encountered at some point -
dog mess, cigarette stubs and 
chewing gum on our streets.  
So our determined Eco  
Committee has decided to do 
something about it!                            
Fed up with this unsightly 
mess, they are leading an Eco 
Campaign to make our town  
a much cleaner and more          
environmentally friendly place 
to live in.                                     



visited our Learning Technologies 
stand run by Maggie Irving and Gary 
Clark, to talk to the pupils about how 
they use Raspberry Pi, Kudo and Lego 

Programming in school.  

The children were very clear and  
confident in their answers and not 
only did they impress Mr Russell, but 
their demonstration of ‘Livecode’ 
wowed the many Head Teachers who 
were there.                                           
The team has now been asked to 
demonstrate their skills to other  
pupils within Argyll & Bute starting 
with P6 pupils from St Mun’s Primary 
next month.                                  
Our pupil’s IT skills keep going from 
strength to strength. A special thanks 

to Mrs Peek! 

Following on from their success at last 
year’s Learning Festival, our P7 S.A.L  
team once again represented Dunoon 
Primary to showcase their excellent 
I.T skills.                                       
This two day ‘Raising Attainment’ 
event was a celebration of Teaching  
and Learning across Argyll & Bute.  
There were many stands covering a 
range of topics from Forest Schools to 
Skills, Assessment and Ideas for 
Homework!  Our Pupils attended the 
second day of the event when Mike 
Russell, Cabinet Secretary for       
Education, was delivering a keynote 
speech.  After his speech Mr Russell 

World Book day is always a            
celebration of books, authors and   

illustrators. 

This year P7 pupil Aidan Stewart wrote 
to Grant Morrison, MBE inviting him to 
our school to talk about his career.                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
Mr Morrison, a famous Scottish comic 
book writer, is probably best known as 
a writer of the Batman comics and 
Marvel comics. The  pupils were very 
excited about his visit and came to 
school dressed as their favourite comic 
character.  They dedicated the whole 
day to investigating comic books and    

writing their own comic strips. 

Mr Morrison enthralled P5, 6 and 7’s 
by talking about his career from his 
early work in Glasgow which included 
Captain Clyde an unemployed        
Superhero, to Batman the Superhero 

we all know. 

Mr Morrison answered many 
questions from the children and 
it was fascinating to learn about 
the comic writing and illustrating   
process.  We also learned that 
Mr Morrison knew from an early 
age that he wanted to be a writer 
and was himself inspired by the 
children’s author Enid Blyton.  
His  inspirational message to the 
children was to keep trying and 

never give up.  He said, 

‘If you love writing, keep    
writing, if you love drawing, 
keep drawing, whatever you 

love doing just keep doing it.õ     

Before a tour around the classes 

to meet the rest of the school, 

Mr Morrison agreed to draw us a 

picture of Batman which he 

signed and is now displayed out-

side Mrs Clark’s office.  Next time 

you visit the school remember to 

have a look at it.  What a fantastic     

reminder of a fantastic day! 

Other PTA News  

The PTA hosted a Film 
Night for parents and 
friends to sing-a-long to 
Sunshine On Leith.  
This was another   
successful night which 
helped to raise further 
funds. Hessian bags are 
still on sale for £5 and 
the Tea Towels are also 
still for sale, £4 each or 

Our first ever PTA Fashion Show in  
M &Co was a sell out and a huge  
success!  Our models walked the cat-
walk in style, wearing a range of casual 
to smart clothes individually chosen by 

themselves. 

The event raised a whopping £517, 
which will go towards the cost of 
school trips.  Thank you to all who 
supported the evening and I’m sure 
the Fashion Show will become a   
regular event in our fundraising    
calendar!                                                    

3 for £10.  Both can purchased from 
the school office.  The next 
event which the PTA are 
hoping to organize is a Fish 
‘n’ Chip night.  Details will 
be sent out nearer the 
time.                            
The PTA wish to welcome 
Claire Walker as Secretary, 
They are in need of volun-
teers to join the team and 
if you can help in any way 

please contact the school. 

The S.A.L Team meet Mike Russell, MSP.  

Dunoon Primary Celebrates World  Book Day  

Pupils, Parents & staff strut their stuff on the catwalk !  
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games using Kodu.  We also     

introduced a Knitting Club 

where the girls not only 

learned to knit with     

needles, but taught each 

other to knit with fingers 

and hands! 

Miss Crowe ran a         

Gardening Club.  They 

planted seeds and tidied 

up the Dunblane and Fairy 

gardens.  This club has 

decided to continue into 

the next term planting vegetables 

which when harvested will be on 

sale at Eco Health & Grain, Hillfoot 

St.  A big thank you to Mr & Mrs      

McCorquodale for supporting us 

with this, letõs hope we have a 

bumper crop!  

Also next term Miss Johnston will be 

running a Commonwealth themed 

fitness club and Mr Crowe will be 

running a Shinty Club.  Details to 

follow after the Easter holidays. 

                           

We have had yet another successful 

block of after -school 

clubs.   

This term we welcomed 

back Holly who ran the 

Cheerleading & Dance 

club and Louise who ran 

the Exercise & Fitness 

club.  The computing 

club with Mrs Peek was 

again hugely popular 

with the children     

learning to design online 

Our Trip To Vikingar  

On Friday 7th March , P5 went 

to  Vikingar.  We all walked to 

the Argyll Ferry.  In Gourock 

we got the bus to Vikingar in 

Largs.  When we got into     

Vikingar we all hung up our 

coats and bags.  First we all 

went to the gift shop and I got 

a cup, a sharpener and a 

sword.  Then we went for 

lunch.  

After that a lady came to give 

us a tour, her name was    

Thora.  She took us into a   

Viking Long House.  The thing 

that I found funny was that 

the sword that she showed us 

was called Nose Picker!  Then 

we asked questions.  

After that we went to the 

Hall of Gods.  They were 

Njord, Thor, Freyia and 

Frey.  After, we went to the 

cinema room.  We saw 20 

minutes of a Viking clip.  

After that we went to a 

room with loads of games.  

I made a picture, it had a 

stencil underneath it.  I 

coloured it in with the   

colour red.  

Then we went up to a class-

room.  We all dressed up.  I 

got married to Leo, it was 

really funny!  Then we got 

the bus to the ferry and we 

went back to school.  

It was the best trip ever!  

By Charlotte    P5  

 

activities during the day and art  
and team activities in the 
evenings.  

The cost of the trip is £100 
per pupil, and our Benmore 
Fundraising Committee have 
organised different events 
to help with the cost.  
Those include ôStop the 
Clockõ, a P6/7 disco, a visit 
to the cinema and a bag pack in 

Yes itõs almost here again, our 
P7 residential trip to Benmore 
Outdoor Centre is just around 
the corner! This year the first 
group of P7õs will visit Benmore 
from the 25th ð27th April and 
the second group will visit on 
the 23rd ð 25th May.  

The children will again look  
forward to a fantastic weekend 
filled with exciting outdoor   

Morrisons.  Local shops have 
also been involved 
filling tubs of 
change donated by 
their customers.   

We would like to 
thank everyone who 
has supported the 
fundraising efforts 
and wish our pupils 

a great weekend!  

After-School Clubs 

P5 Visit To Vikingar  

P7 Residential Trip to Benmore  
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Weõre on the Web! 

exam-

ple.com 

and Mrs Strachan for their tireless 
work with the choir.  Also to  
parents and staff who contributed 
home-baking which was enjoyed 

by 

all! 

 

Daffodil Tea 
Elderly members of our community 
were treated to an afternoon of 
beautiful singing from our choir at 

the annual Daffodil Tea.                       

This year the theme was ‘Be Our 
Guest’.  Our guests enjoyed a range 
of popular Scottish songs and pop 
songs with a sporting twist to them 
in keeping with the upcoming    

Commonwealth Games.                       

The evening performance for parents 
proved to be just as successful with a 

packed audience. 

The hall was beautifully decorated by 
all classes, with the children’s artistic 
drawings depicting many of the songs 

sung. 

Thank you to staff and volunteers 
who have given up their time to   
support the choir.  A special thanks 
to Mrs Hamlet, Mrs Peek, Mrs Scott 
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Email: enquiries@dunoon-
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Happy Retirement!  

At Christmas we said goodbye 
and good luck to Mrs Scott who 
retired after 34 and a ’bit’ years of 
teaching!  However we are very 
happy that she continues to have 

input with our school choir. 

Staff Changes  

Welcome Aboard!  

We are delighted that Mrs Simeone who 
has worked in Dunoon Primary for       is 

now our new P5 teacher.     

We also welcome Miss Johnston to our 
school .  She has joined the Area Network 
Support Team and also teaches P7 on a  

Monday.                 

Other News 

Don’t throw away 
your old clothes!   
We now have a Rag 
Bag Collection Bank 
in our playground 
which raises money 

for school funds.     

Items We Collect:   
Clothing, Shoes (tied 
together), Handbags, 
Bags, Ties and Belts, 
Household Linen and 

Towels. 

We also welcome Mrs 
Stewart as our Acting 
Deputy Head Teacher 
while Mrs Fisher fills the 
post of Acting Head 
Teacher at St Mun’s    

Primary School. 


